
If you experience a qualifying event, such

as marriage, divorce, the birth of a child,

etc., please notify Manal Fouad

(mfouad@jefftwp.org) within 60 days of

the event. If you don't report the event

within 60 days, you will not be able to

make any changes to your benefits until

the next Open Enrollment period.

July 2021 - December 2021 

Out of Network Claims
If you had out-of-network claims during
the period July 2021 through December
2021 and paid excess out-of-pocket
expenses related to those claims, please
reach out to Diane Conway
(dconway@bbmetro.com) from Brown &
Brown for assistance. Diane can assist
you with contacting Horizon to reprocess
the claims so they accurately reflect any
out-of-network expenses that were
incurred for the first half of 2021 under
Aetna.
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As you may know, the School

Employee Health Benefit Plan

"SEHBP" Commission voted on

August 5, 2021, to approve a

contribution “holiday” in

February 2022. Employees

enrolled in the SEHBP are not

required to make a contribution

toward medical health coverage

for the month of February 2022.

As a result, employee benefit

contributions will be greatly

reduced for 10-month employees

or eliminated for 12-month

employees for the February

15th and February 28th pay

cycles. Ten-month employees

will see a reduced amount

related to the required

contribution for July & August

coverage that is collected pro-

rata throughout the school year.

 

February 2022 

Premium Holiday

Life-Changing Events

Changes in Coverage for

Employees Who Waive Benefits 
If you waive medical benefits and
experience a change in your health care
coverage, please notify Manal Fouad
(mfouad@jefftwp.org) as soon as
possible. This will allow any waiver
payment adjustments to be made in a
timely manner.

Questions about your medical, dental or vision benefits? Please contact:

Ms. Manal Fouad

973-663-5780, ext. 5024 ~ mfouad@jefftwp.org

Or Visit jefftwp.org/Page/1035
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